
PLG MinutesNovember 
 10, 2014 
 
 Pledge 
 of allegiance & fire exits noted  
 Dr. 
 Tali Axelrod, Principal 
 - Ms. 
 Catania and Ms Watts co-directed a phenominal Fall play. It 
 was a packed house! The students learned how to use the new 
 sound system that was donated by HFEE. Ms. 
 Jasperse did a great job with the stage crew.  Students 
 from Satz helped to train the IH stage crew (great 
 experience for both).- The 
 week of respect was great-- all Anti-bullying messages! 
 Sponsored by the PLG.  The 5/6 graders had a Q and A with 
 Holmdel's Police Dept.- On-line 
 parent teacher conferences sign up has launched and is going 
 smoothly.- 
 Veterans Day event is being hosted at IH on 11/14. 
 Mr. Tom Woods, 
 Teacher Representative- Apologized for 
 missing last months meeting. He thanked everyone for the 
 delicious Teachers luncheon held in September. 
 - The Star Lab will begin in 
 December. 
 
 Susan 
 Hammer, MembershipIH is now 
 at 39%. 232 families have paid their dues and 47 Staff 
 Members 
 Deb Brew 
 and Lori Umbrino, Fundraising- Guys 
 Night Out THIS Thursday, 11/12. Several great baskets: wine 
 tasting party for 20, Golf at Navesink Country Club and a 
 TV.  The Thursday night games will be on.- Go 
 Cards. Available very soon. It's credit card size and 
 features 12 local business'. $10 per card. $5 for 
 teachers.- Satz 
 clothing drive going on now.- Wizards 
 game is 11/24. Sign up on-line- Holiday 
 Shop. 12/8- 12/12. Dec 8th is set up day and 12/12 is take 
 down day. Will be held in the Reading Room in the 4th grade 
 hallway. 
 
 Jen 
 Reddy.- E-mail 
 address' are being cleaned up. Contact Jen if you have 
 edits. 
 Roman 
 Master. Treasurer.- 
 Septembers treasurers report was approved by E. Roth and D. 
 Kiss 
 Dina 
 D'Ambrosi, President- 12/3, 
 there will be a Barnes and Noble Day. Free Gift wrap from 
 6:30 - 8:30 (parents and teachers will be wrapping). Make 
 sure to mention Indian Hill when checking out.  At 7p.m. 
 there will be a quartet playing and Mrs. Lane will have 



 students artwork displayed.- Box 
 tops have officially started. Ends 12/12.  Winners will get 
 a hot cocoa party. 
 Erika 
 Roth, Special Events- There 
 will be 4 1/2 days that snack will be offered to the 
 students.  Must pre-order and forms going home 
 soon.Offered: 
 Go-gurts, apple slices, mini bagels and waters. 
 Anna 
 VanderWoode, ARISE- 10/28 
 meeting, there was a guest speaker, Janice Migliazza from 
 Neighborhood Lit.  She gave reading strategies for children 
 of all ages. The powerpoint presentation can be found on the 
 ARISE website.- Next 
 meeting is 11/20 at 9:30 at Village. It will be a round 
 table discussion. 
 Anna 
 VanderWoode, Board of Education- Board 
 members discussed its' goals. Better ways to reach out 
 to the community. The SOA (Statement of Assurance) document 
 was reviewed and approved.- 
 Congratulations to Pete Reddy and Denise Kline, newly 
 elected Board Members.- Next 
 Board Meeting is 11/19. 
 Michelle 
 Sottile, HFEE- The 
 Annual Giving Tree campaign is still going on. 
 Julie 
 Stolker, HCAA 
 - The 
 play was very successful. All extra donations will go 
 towards the next show.- Satz 
 play is 11/13 and 11/14 
 Darlene 
 Kiss.- Tonight there is a college experience meeting be held at the High 
 School about what your kids should be doing. 
	
  


